

# Cookridge Holy Trinity Church of England (A) Primary School

Green Lane Cookridge LEEDS LS16 7EZ
Telephone 0113 225 3040
www.holytrinity.leeds.sch.uk

# 'THE BEST FOR EVERY CHILD' ISSUE No 419

21st June 2019

Dear Parent / Carers

### **Teacher Training Days**

2019/2020

Mon 2<sup>nd</sup> Sep 2019 Fri 25<sup>th</sup> Oct 2019 Monday 6<sup>th</sup> Jan 2020 Friday 22<sup>nd</sup> May 2020 Mon 20<sup>th</sup> July 2020

### **Learners of the Week**

Well done to this week's Learners, they are:

RBE	Jacob Clarke for putting 100% effort in on the carpet and independent work. Jacob has been contributing fantastically with our sea creature topic and produced an excellent piece of writing about Rainbow fish. ©	RW	Daisy Young – for a fabulous retell of the story, Rainbow Fish and her continued hard work and brilliant personality she brings to our class!
IA	Oskar Oliver for always getting involved with in school activities. He always gives 100% and his hand is always up on the carpet. Well done! ©	1J	Matthew Peterson for being an always child.  Matthew is a delight to teach every day. He works so hard every day, is incredibly conscientious and is a great friend ©
2S	Jacob Gilsenan for making a fantastic start in our class, its like he's always been here! He makes great contributions and has lovely handwriting. Well done Jacob! ©	2W	Aaliyah Sharif for a great week in Year 2. Aaliyah has been trying hard in all lessons and is a lovely, polite member of the class. Well done! ©
3R	Freddie Lightowler for being a fantastic member of 3R. Freddie is extremely polite and caring, he always celebrates other pupil's achievements. He always tries hard even when he finds things difficult. Well done Freddie ©	3W	Sam Peterson for being a superb member of 3W. He always works hard and takes great pride in all he does. Sam has recently produced an excellent report on Ancient Greece. Super work Sam! ©
4H	Alex Parkinson for an excellent attitude to his English this week. He has been very enthusiastic and is trying incredibly hard to keep his presentation neat. ©	4L	Thomas Doore for a great week! He has been trying ever so hard with his English writing and has produced some great writing based on mummification and Howard Carters discovery of Tutan Khamun's tomb. ©
5C	Luca Deakin for his fantastic attitude in all lessons recently, he has been trying extremely hard with his reading and has been making valuable contributions to our class discussions. Well done, keep it up!	50	Evie Pullan for being an outstanding role model, always trying her best, being a great friend, persisting on tricky problems and being an all round superstar!    Output  Description:
6C	Daniel Haggas for his superb discussions in class. He always listens carefully to the opinions of others and reflects on these before her responds. He is always respectful and mature in all the work he attempts. Well done Daniel ©	6M	Matthew Coleman for his excellent work on Kensuke's Kingdom. His reading journal was well presented, neat and completed to a very high standard. Well done Matt! ©





























### **Memory Verse**

"For the LORD is good and his love endures forever; his faithfulness continues through all generations" Psalm 10:5

### Dates for your diary

Tue 25<sup>th</sup> June – Y3 to visit Crag House Farm Wed 26<sup>th</sup> June – Y2 trip to Leeds Grand Mosque Mon 1<sup>st</sup> Jul – KS1 Sports Day (AM) Tue 2<sup>nd</sup> Jul – KS2 Sports Day (AM) Fri 12<sup>th</sup> Jul – Y2 trip to Yorkshire Wildlife Park Wed 24<sup>th</sup> Jul – last day of school

### St Bart's Cup

On Wednesday Mr Wilkinson and Mrs Urch took 11 years six girls to the St Bart's Under 11s Girls' Football Cup, a Leedswide competition with over 50 other teams competing. The girls were placed in a tough group along with five other schools and performed fantastically, tallying two wins, two draws and just one loss. Despite the superb performances, the girls missed out on progression to the next round by the narrowest of margins. They did however, represent the school in a 4detremendous manner and can count themselves extremely unlucky not to go further in the competition. The Holy Trinity team consisted of: Molly Swindlehurst, Millie Adams, Eleanor Parkinson, Chloe Sadler, Isla Mathie, Izzy McDougle, Connie Cooper, Ava Burnett, Imogen Harland, Chloe Holden and Evie Oldfield.

Thanks to parents and families for helping with training, coming to watch and taking the girls to and from the competition.



### Bodington Junior Park Run - Holy Trinity Take Over - this weekend!

On **Sunday 23rd June 2019** we will once again be having a 'Holy Trinity Take Over' of the Bodington Junior Parkrun (details on the link below). Parkrun is a fantastic opportunity to encourage and nurture the children's love of running which has been growing due to our Daily Mile. I have spoken to the organisers and they are happy for our children to attend 'on mass' that morning! The run starts at 9am but children should arrive, with their parents, at 8.45am to take part in the warm up. Please note that the children will be parent's responsibility as the event is taking place outside of school hours. However, a few of our school staff will be there to support and encourage the runners taking part. We would like the children to wear their school PE T-shirts if possible so that we can spot them easier and if you sign your child up for a barcode before the run then they'll get an official time too. Plus, as an added incentive, once the children finish the run we'll find out which Trinity House they represent and the winning house will receive a trophy on the display in the entrance hall at school. Thank you in advance for your support with this. It should be a lovely morning.

Miss Johnson

http://www.parkrun.org.uk/bodington-juniors/

### HOLY TRINITY CHURCH FAMILY FUN DAY and CONFIRMATION

Thank you to everyone who came to the Family Fun Day last Sunday and donated so generously to the Future Three Fund! Thank you also to those who were able to come to the Confirmation Mass with Bishop Tony.

### **CORPUS CHRISTI PARISH MASS.**

### Sunday, June 23rd at 10am.

The children have been told about the importance of this beautiful celebration at school in Worship this week. At Corpus Christi we give thanks for the Holy Communion and honour the Sacrament in our worship. Please see the poster outside school and on this News Letter.



### **Stamps**

Reminder – we have a box for used stamps in the office, please bring your used stamps and help us raise money for Martin House Hospice, thank you in advance ©

### **House Points**

The table below shows the results so far:

	Week	Cumulative
Matthew	331	7304
Mark	355	6947
Luke	312	6372
John	333	7341

### Please see overleaf for PTA news

Ms C Hellings Headteacher



# PTA news 21.6.19

### **Summer term events**

# Holy Trinity's Got Talent Friday 14th June

Thank you to all the children who took part last Friday, there were some fantastic acts.

Congratulations to the winners Emotions.

A fantastic £1400 was raised. A massive thank you to all the volunteers and staff who helped to organise and run the event.



## Fathers Day event 14th June

A fantastic £264 was raised from the fathers day gingerbread decorating event. We hope everyone enjoyed their gingerbread men!



# Summer fayre Saturday 13<sup>th</sup> July 12-2.30pm



**Dress down day** will be **Friday 12**<sup>th</sup> **July** when the children can come in non- uniform and donate a bottle for the summer fayre. This can be anything so long as it is unopened and in date eg wine, soft drinks, shampoo, ketchup etc.

We are hoping to have a childrens book stall at the summer fayre and are looking for donations. These must be in good condition. Please hand in your donations at the school office.

We will also be running the colour stall and cake stall and would really appreciate your donations. A summer fayre letter giving further information will be sent home next week.

Does anyone have any gazebos we can borrow for the summer fayre please? We are in need of at least 4 - if anyone has any please let a PTA member know or email the PTA email below.

The PTA committee is made up of 5 members :-

Chairman: Suzannah Stott

Vice-Chairman: Liz Gautrey

Secretary: Jo Askey

Treasurer: Tracey Smith

Head teacher: Mrs Hellings

We cannot run the PTA events without your help. We are still looking for **volunteers** for the summer fayre to help set up, run stalls during the event and help clear away afterwards. If you can spare even just an hour of your time to support this great event the PTA would really appreciate it. Please either let a PTA member know, contact the PTA email at the address below or please come along to the next PTA meeting which will be held on **Wednesday 3<sup>rd</sup> July at 8pm** . Everyone welcome.



For further information about the PTA please email **Suzannah Stott**, PTA Chairman at holytrinity.pta1@gmail.com.



For further details please contact:
Andrea on 07891276604 or Kimberley on 0113 2817829
Amanda on 07891270346

# This Sunday, June 23rd 10am Parish Mass The Feast of Corpus Christi.

This Sunday we give thanks for Holy Communion.

Everyone is invited to Mass at Holy Trinity Church.

Take, eat, this is my body.